Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
April 20, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance;  Rich Dudley, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Rick Upton, Jack Busher, Nan Scranton, Jane Dillon and Monique Mullis.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm

Treasurer’s Report

The treasurer’s report was emailed to Rick.   $8,844.64 is the current balance.  We received two more renewals and a land purchase donation since last month.
Old Business
The minutes from the March 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

Grant Writing: Tues April 25 at the Penrose house, the EPYCS grants will be awarded.  Monique, Rick and Lori will attend.  Rick is going to send info on a grant writing document from California to Nan, Lori, and Glen.  We discussed the need to generate a “wish list” for the park that we can start looking for grants to fund.  Some ideas were; mountain bikes, rescue equipment and medical equipment.  
Credit Card:  More research reveals that First Bank seems to have the highest rate for credit cards.  2.7 percent plus .24 per transaction.  Pay Pal seems to be the route to go at this time.  
Friends Sponsored Events:  A clean up day is scheduled for April 22.  We will provide coffee and bagels.  RSVP’s can go to the O’Hare phone number and email.  We will send out another email reminder to meet at the Pine Oaks Road gate at 9:00.  Monique will bring water and Gatorade.  Jerry will bring the coffee and donuts.  Our next event will be the June 7th moonlight hike.
Land Purchase:  A letter received from Mr. Newman indicated his interest in selling his property.  Jim recommended getting a preliminary appraisal of the property to see what it is worth.  A motion was made to get a preliminary appraisal of the property as long as the cost was no more than $500.  Motion carried.  
Newsletter:   The responsibility of publishing the newsletter will shift from Monique to Jack.  The target date for the next newsletter is June.   Articles for the newsletter are to be sent to Jack by June 9th.  
Park Ranger update
The target date for the Official Grand Opening is November 4th.  However, this is not public knowledge yet.  We will know more as the date gets closer. 
Discussed a possible “Friends Only Gala” date of October 21.
Archery range is still on the table.  DOW has agreed to provide some funding towards it.  A public meeting is to be held May 31 on the range.
Military discounts are still being discussed.
The “Friends” viewed the first proposal by 4240 for the cabins.  There are 3 different floor plans.
Rich and Monique met with Patty Hill about the retail outlet.  There are still unanswered questions about whether “friends” can be involved with retail.
There is a new campaign to encourage a CO State Park license plate.
Next week the Blackmere trail is to be completed with the help of a helicopter to drop the trail base on the trails for spreading.
CMSP received the Summit Award for the most volunteer hours in the South Region.  Pretty good for a park that is not open yet!  The award includes a $500 award to be used for the volunteer program.
R.E. Monks is done and out of there.  The VC has walls and a foundation poured at the Trailhead and Entrance.  It is being done by Golden Triangle Construction.

Other
Next meeting will be May.18, 2006.
Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:15p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

